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Individual conferences will begin next week.
All grades have been working hard at practice for the upcoming study

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

presentation this weekend. The weather forecast calls for a slight
easing of the cold weather, but it is expected to feel cold due to
the ventilation. Please come dressed
warmly.

Now, next week we will begin our
individual conferences. Thank you

for your cooperation in arranging the
schedule despite your busy schedule. We would be grateful if you could
see a record of the children’ s reflections on the mini—sports day when

you come to school for the roundtable. Currently, the reflections of
each of the 4 color teams are posted on the west stair landing and the reflections of each children’ s
association committee are posted in the hallway in front of the children’ s association room on the
3rd floor. Please take a look at them as they show that this mini—sports day was very fulfilling for
the children.

Construction on the school grounds is at its peak

The construction work that began this school year is now at its peak.

Firstly, we are working on the sidewalk extension and parking on the prefectural road north of the
school building. As a result of this work, the parking lot on the east side of the school building
will be wider than before. It is expected to be completed by March of next year.

The next step is to remove the decontamination soil that has been temporarily placed in the school
grounds, which started last month and will take until early March. It’s been 10 years since the Great
Fast Japan Earthquake and the accident at the TEPCO' s Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant. Although
there is a sense of finality, we hope that the road to recovery and reconstruction will continue step

by step. The construction work has been progress1ng while measurlng th
surrounding area every day. Please be “
assured. As you can see, most of the

school grounds are now a construction

site.
Please care traffic safety
We are tr ying to teach traffic safety Radiation readings are displayed at regular intervals every day (at near the pool)

every day at school, but please be careful when picking up and dropping off your children. We also
ask that you please be mindful of your children’ s movements after you have dropped them off and picked
them up.

Please consider regulating children’ s body temperature with warm underwear for the winter
Even during heating, it will be cold in the classroom due to regular ventilation. Please help the
students to regulate their body temperature by wearing clothing.



